
 

 

OFFICIAL: Sensitive 

 Our Ref:        25-0054 

 Telephone:   7322 3347 

 Facsimile:      7322 4180 

 

Dear  
 
South Australia Police (SAPOL) acknowledges receipt of your application made pursuant to 
the Freedom of Information Act 1991 (FOI Act), seeking access to: 

 
“1. Provide the general orders on the procedures of keeping chain of custody records 
for private property taken by the corrupt SAPOL. (example phone, GoPro, SD cards 
etc.) 2. Provide the general orders on the procedures of keeping audit logs for SAPOL 
BWV and CCTV footages.” 

 
In relation to this part of your request: 
 

1. Provide the general orders on the procedures of keeping chain of custody records 
for private property taken by the corrupt SAPOL. (example phone, GoPro, SD cards 
etc.) 

 
This information is available elsewhere, namely within the document titled “General Order 
Property” which can be located within the proactive disclosure section of SAPOL’s internet site.  
SAPOL - Proactive disclosure (police.sa.gov.au) 
 
 
In relation to this part of your request: 
 

2. Provide the general orders on the procedures of keeping audit logs for SAPOL 
BWV and CCTV footages 

 
South Australia Police (SAPOL) has located a document that falls within the scope of your 
request.  The document is described in the following schedule.  You have previously been 
provided with a copy of this document however since that last release the document has been 
updated. 
 
 
 



OFFICIAL: Sensitive 

OFFICIAL: Sensitive 

Document Description Status 

General Order, Body Worn Video and Videomanager –  
Date of Issue 5 April 2023 Full Release 

 
There are two other documents which have previously been released to you which relate to 
the subject more generally namely “General Order Digital Evidence” and “General Order Digital 
Information Management Framework” which can also be located within the proactive 
disclosure section of SAPOL’s internet site.  SAPOL - Proactive disclosure (police.sa.gov.au) 
 
 
Disclosure Log 
 
In accordance with the requirements of Premier and Cabinet Circular PC045, details of your 
FOI application, and the document to which you are given access will be published on the 
SAPOL website Disclosure Log.  A copy of PC045 can be found at: 
https://www.dpc.sa.gov.au/ data/assets/pdf file/0019/20818/PC045-Disclosure-Logs.pdf.    

If you disagree with publication, please advise the undersigned in writing by 1 September 2024.  

 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Sergeant Christian Ainley 
Freedom of Information Unit 
(Accredited Freedom of Information Officer) 
 
1 August 2024 




